CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
March 11, 2009

Present:  Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Nordquist, Photinos, Siders, Pohl, Smith, Steinle, Thorpe

The meeting began at 3:05pm.  The minutes from the March 4 meeting were accepted.
MUS 356
Additional information provided by Terry Longshore was accepted.  Cedar Face/Nordquist moved to approve new course MUS 356; the motion passed unanimously.

Foreign Languages
Thorpe reported that the proposed Japanese minor may be postponed, so the committee does not need to review the proposal.  Modified and suspended courses were approved unanimously. For changes to the major, the committee made some revisions to wording changes for the French Language and Culture Core, and International Internship; other changes to the major (undergraduate level) were approved, as were all changes to the minor.

History
Modified courses were discussed and approved unanimously.  HST 315, 316, and 464 are being brought back from suspension, and were approved (with Cedar Face abstaining) with the change to omit the “recommended” courses listed in the course description.  Changes to the major were also approved.
Carney distributed a new proposal for a new course, HST 398 (Research and Writing).  This will revise the current PS 398 (Research Methods) and be shared with history and political science.  There was discussion about whether the committee should consider the proposal, since it was submitted after the deadline.  It was decided that the committee would review the course.  A motion was made, but not completed, to approve the course, but questions were raised about whether the course will continue to be cross-listed in International Studies.  Carney will check with International Studies and report back to the committee.

Military Science
Thorpe reported that plans are underway to change the current Army GOLD program to an ROTC program, affiliated with the University of Oregon.  The curriculum will change to accommodate this programmatic change, but changes will be incremental.  The committee reviewed the modified courses; changes to MS 111 course description were approved.  The proposed addition of the phrase “required for all cadets” to the course descriptions for MS 311, 312, 313, 411, 412, 413 was not approved, because the committee felt the phrase was redundant, since the courses are already listed as required.  Changes to the minor and two deleted courses were approved.
A new course, MS 191 (ROTC Leadership Laboratory) was proposed.  The committee recommended that, since the ROTC program is not fully in place yet, the course title should be changed to Leadership Laboratory.  The course was approved with the title change.

The meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m.

